FEBRUARY 2023 MINUTES

CALL TO ORDER: The Muncy Township Supervisors met in the Muncy Township Fire Hall on February 8, 2023. Matthew Doyle, Heath Ohnmeiss, Gary Harmon, and Gwen Pidcoe was present. The meeting was called to order by Matthew Doyle at 7:30 p.m. 

RE-ORG MINUTES:  Heath Ohnmeiss motioned to approve the 2023 Re-Org Minutes.  Gary Harmon seconded the motion.  Matthew Doyle agreed. Motion carried.

PREVIOUS MINUTES: Heath Ohnmeiss motioned to accept the January minutes. Gary Harmon seconded the motion. Matthew Doyle agreed. Motion carried. 

TREASURER’S REPORT The treasurer’s report for January 2023 motioned for approval by Matthew Doyle.  Gary Harmon seconded the motion. Heath Ohnmeiss agreed. Motion carried.
                                                                                                                                                                                                                 PLANNING COMMISSION REPORT:  No action items 

PUBLIC COMMENT AGENDA ITEMS: 

Gary Jones questioned why there was two payments for Geisinger in December and no Chase Payment. Plus there is an adding mistake on the Treasurers report.

Gwen Pidcoe stated because there was no bill for December.

Gwen Pidcoe stated that it would be looked into with the adding mistake.

Gary Jones left his paperwork showing the errors with the report.

FIRE COMPANY:  Report on File  

POLICE DEPARTMENT REPORT: Report on file.

ROAD MASTERS REPORT:  Report on File

OLD BUSINESS:

PERMIT OFFICER REPORT: 0 zoning permits 3 building permits. 

NEW BUSINESS:

ed.  Motion carried.

SAFETY COMMITTEE: 
· SAFETY MINUTES:  Gary Harmon motioned to accept the safety minutes for January. Heath Ohnmeiss seconded the motion. Matthew Doyle agreed. Motion carried.

REVIEW MONTHLY BILLS:  Heath Ohnmeiss motioned to pay monthly bills. Gary Harmon seconded the motion. Matthew Doyle agreed. Motion carried.

PUBLIC COMMENT: 

Jim Smith a couple a weeks ago I was in an asked if there was anything for planning commission an I was told no. Then later a message was sent out to the planning commission about a meeting that I never received.  Paula Miller never received the message either she said she was told that day by Donnie Reese about the meeting.

Gwen Pidcoe stated that she apologized to Paula I thought I did not have her current number and asked Donnie Reese to let her know.  Everyone else received the message, I sent to everyone on the planning commission.

Jim Smith stated well I never received it.  Is this because we are asking questions and requiring right to knows that I was not notified.  You are not doing your job.

Gwen Pidcoe stated she is not retaliating against anyone.  She quit and walked out of meeting.

NO MINUTES WERE TAKEN FROM THIS POINT OUT.  MEETING LASTED ANOTHER  20-25 MINUTES WITH PEOPLE IN HEATED DISCUSSION.

ADJOURN: meeting was adjourned?  Time???
